


































































 
March 13, 2025     TODOV25301 
March 27, 2025 
 
Paula Mendelsohn 
37 North Sussex Street 
Dover, NJ 07801 
 
RE: ADMINISTRATIVE COMPLETENESS REVIEW LETTER 

Angela Guridy 
29 Perry Street  Block 2022 Lot(s) 1  
App No: Z25-01 
App Type: Waiver of Site Plan Approval 
Zone: C-2 (General Commercial) 
 

Dear Ms. Mendelsohn, 
 
As requested, Pennoni is pleased to have reviewed the above referenced application for Administrative Completeness. 
The following is a summary of the documents that were reviewed as part of this effort: 

1. Land Use Application for the above referenced project, 
2. Letter entitled “Submission of a ‘d(1)’ Use Variance Application dated February 5, 2025, 
3. Document entitled “Survey of Property at 29 Perry Street” prepared by Rigg Associates, P.A. dated September 

29, 1987, 
4. Deed,  
5. Document entitled "Resolution of Findings and Conclusions” for Application No. 02-13 dated 5-8-13, 
6. 200’ Owners List, 
7. Certified Mail Receipts, and Board of Adjustment Application Fee And Escrow Deposit, 
8. Plans entitled “Live/Work Unit – Change of Use – Existing Commercial Building” prepared by Bersa Architects, 

LLC dated 01-23-2025, 
9. Development Checklist – Administrative, 
10. Minor Subdivision Development Checklist, 
11. Preliminary and Final Major Subdivision Development Checklist, 
12. Site Plan – Minor Development Checklist, 
13. Preliminary and Final Major Site Plan Development Checklist, 
14. Variance and Waiver of Site Plan Checklist. 

SUMMARY OF APPLICATION 
The subject property identified as Block 2022 Lot 1 currently contains two (2) buildings; a non-conforming single-family 
dwelling which the Applicant intends to retain, and a commercial building which the Applicant proposes to convert into 
a live-work unit designed to accommodate a small-scale business. The first floor of the commercial building will be 
used for commercial purposes while the second floor will be used for residential purposes. It does not appear that any 
external site improvements are proposed as part of this application. The subject property is located within the C-2 
General Commercial District. 
 
Pennoni has reviewed the submitted documentation in accordance with the Town of Dover Ordinance §236-53. It is our 
opinion that the submission meets the criteria required to be deemed complete at this time.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact our office. 
 
Sincerely,  
PENNONI ASSOCIATES INC.                 
        
 
Stephen Hoyt, PE                            
Board Engineer 
1085 Raymond Boulevard, Suite 2102 T: 973-265-9775 www.pennoni.com 
Newark, NJ 07102  Page 1 of 2 1


